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VOTE: 7 NA 

N-A: A hard document to accept based on hearing call only 
once. 

N-A: Kaufman’s new book (Advanced Birding, 1990) says "On 
current knowledge it is probably impossible to distinguish [the 
two wood-pewees] with certainty in the field by sight alone. 
Their songs are very distinctive, but other vocalizations may not 
be, and wood-pewees rarely give their full songs away from their 
breeding grounds." (p. 180). He goes on to comment that it is a 
misleading oversimplification to suppose that a wood-pewee with 
buzzy or harsh calls must be a Western. "Juvenile Eastern 
Wood-pewees, giving hoarse calls and looking darker than adults, 
may sometimes by misidentified as Westerns." He explains, 
"Juveniles of either species may give calls that are harsher or 
hoarser than any calls of adults." Since this bird was only heard 
to call once, there is really no support for this record in view 
of Kaufman’s comments. 

N-A: While there is evidently precedent for vagrancy by this 
species into the Midwest, including nesting in Minnesota and 
three records for Illinois, a number of these base the 
identification upon call. Kaufman (Advanced Birding, p. 183), 
however, casts serious doubt on the reliability of call in 
identifying vagrant Westerns, especially in fall when juvenile 
Easterns may be present. 

N-A: The darkness of this individual very slight makes the 
description favor the Western Pewee. The song also is described 
correctly according to the field guides. I have a lot of trouble 
accepting this sighting based on one song call even though it was 
by a very experienced listener who would be listening for a 
Western Pewee. I think we need to discuss criteria as a committee 
before I can vote to accept this bird. 

N-A: This record presents quite a problem. This would appear 
to be an extralimital migrant if it is indeed a Western 
Wood-Pewee, with only one other early to mid summer record for 
Iowa (June 21) on the western side of the state. Peterson states 
that the bird had whitish wing-bars which would make it an adult 
at that time of the year. Plumage should be showing a lot of 
feather wear this late in the year. An immature would have some 
buff in the feather edging and less feather wear. As migration 
gets underway most passerines begin to lose their full singing 
voice and the sharpness tends to drop off and some individuals 
tend to become more plaintive and harsher as migration passes. As
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far as I know this happens to most or all passerines that winter 
in the tropics or at least south of the United States. On their 
wintering grounds these birds are almost completely silent until 
they begin their northward migration in the spring. I do not know 
how many times the prior record of this species sang when 
documented but with only one (possibly time influenced Eastern 
migration) call given this would be a difficult record for me to 
vote to accept. Advanced Birding by Kenn Kaufman, 1990, indicates 
that with a lot of variability in voice it can be difficult to 
prove, by a mere description, that you have heard the full song 
of either species of wood-pewees outside its normal range. 
Singing vagrant wood-pewees should be tape-recorded it at all 
possible. I therefore vote not to accept this record. 

N-A: This very likely may have been a Western Wood-Pewee, but 
I feel that more songs than one would have helped establish this 
song beyond doubt. Eastern Wood-Pewees have sung some unlikely 
songs to me on occasion. 

N-A: Call heard, but because call "attracted attention to 
bird", I am not convinced bird described gave the call described. 
Described call could have been from an Empidonax, or even a 
phoebe. Date is questionable for a vagrant, but not a major 
problem. Also, see Kaufmann p. 182-183.
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